From: james arnold 
Sent: 02 May 2017 15:11
To: Planning
Subject: 15/00837/OUT

For the attention of Matthew Parry.
I am writing to object to the proposed building of 180 houses on the west side of the Gavray Drive site. 

In order to fully understand the impact of the development a proper masterplan of the whole site should be submitted by the developer - both east and west. Only then can the Council decide the total impact of building so many houses.

Building 180 houses on the west side means that there are likely to be 120 houses built on the east. If development has to take place, which I believe it does not, then more houses should be built on the west side, so fewer have to be built near the wildlife site on the east - keeping them as far away from environmentally sensitive areas as possible.

The developers need to fit in amenity space and allotments – their current interpretive drawings for the east do not show where this amenity space should go. The council need to ensure it is not on the Conservation area or wildlife site. 

Building 180 houses on the west means the local population would increase by about 450 (2.5 persons per house on average). Even the developer's ecologists say this will increase population pressure on the wildlife site by trampling, littering and roaming of domestic pets. 

The west application needs to make provision for funding and managing the wildlife site/nature conservation area on the east side which contains some of the UK's most endangered land, unimproved flood meadows and all the special plants and animals that depend on it.

Bicester Garden Town needs to keep its green spaces - the site is an asset to the town and allowing the development on this endangered land makes a mockery of Bicester’s ‘garden’ status. Surely it is best to allow for more houses on the west side of the development and keep the east side as ‘green’ as possible. 

As I am sure you are aware, the developers have neglected the site for 10 years. They say that it is now of lesser wildlife value now than it was, so that when they restore it to its original state, there will be no net loss of biodiversity when they build their houses. This is nonsense - the developers should be ashamed of themselves. 

I visit Gavray Meadows at least once a week and walk around the site. If development takes place then this special area will be lost FOREVER. 

James Arnold

16 Church Street

Bicester

OX26 6AZ

